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 Florida Department of 
Memorandum Environmental Protection 
 

SENT VIA EMAIL 
Paul.wierzbicki@dep.state.fl.us 
 
To: Paul Wierzbicki 
 Professional Geologist III 
 DEP/West Palm Beach 
 

Through: Bryan Baker  
 Professional Geologist III 
 Hazardous Waste Program and Permitting 
 
From: Camille Stein  
 Environmental Specialist III 
 Hazardous Waste Program and Permitting 
 
Date: October 23, 2013 
 
Subject: Site Assessment Report dated July 23, 2013 
 Limited Scope Remedial Action Plan (RAP) dated August 26, 2013 
 Liberty Tile Recycling, LLC (Liberty Tire); Solid Waste ID 70963 
 
The Hazardous Waste Program and Permitting Section has reviewed the subject documents and 
has the following comments.  Please forward them to Liberty Tire along with any comments you 
may have. 
 
Liberty Tire Recycling, LLC Site Assessment Report  
 

• Responses to Comments 1, 2, 4, 5, 7, and 8 are satisfactory. 
 

• Response to Comment 3:  The Department requested that Liberty Tire conduct a well 
survey to meet the requirements of 62.780.600 F.A.C.  This request concerned a survey 
of wells interior to the property and stated that it could be included in the RAP.  The RAP 
contained a survey of wells exterior to the facility but not interior.  It did not provide an 
explanation for not including this information.  However, since the re-sampling results 
demonstrated that groundwater was not contaminated, this is no longer necessary. 

  
Limited Scope Remedial Action Plan 
 

• Since Liberty Tire plans on excavating soils to the commercial/industrial soil cleanup 
target level, it must place an institutional control on the entire property. 
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